TERRA POMA LAND, LL.C
P.O. BOX 862
HERMISTON, OR 97838
541-567-1010 PHONE
541-567-1919 FAX

GLENN CHOWNING KENNETH VANDEWALL
February 9, 2011

Bill Duke, Biologist

Oregon Dept. of Fish and Wildlife
73471 Mytinger Lane

Pendleton, OR 97801

Oregon Parks and Recreation Department
725 Summer Street NE, Suite C
Salem, OR 97301-1266

Oregon Dept. of Environmental Quality
256 E. Hurlburt Avenue, Suite 117
Hermiston, OR 97838

Re: Proposed Allocation of Conserved Water Application (Terra Poma Land Co.)
To Whom It May Concern:

Terra Poma Land Company is providing notification of our intent to file an Allocation of
Conserved Water application with the Oregon Water Resources Department. The
conserved water application for Certificate 52082 (Jasa portion), with a priority date of
July 29, 1973, is proposing to conserve 270 acre feet of Columbia River water that is
currently used for irrigation. The application is proposing to leave 25 percent of the
conserved water instream for the benefit of fish, environment, and recreation. The water
left instream will be protected from the authorized Point of Diversion (NE % NW Y,
Section 2, T4 N, R 25 E, WM; 120 feet South and 2980 feet West from the NE corner of
Section 2) on the Columbia River near Boardman, Oregon (~RM 271).

At this time we are requesting comments in support of the proposed Allocation of
Conserved Water from the above listed agencies. If you have any questions regarding the
proposed application, or are interested in receiving additional information please contact
our representative, Molly Reid of GSI Water Solutions, Inc. at (509) 735-7135. Her
email address is: mreid@gsiws.com.

Sincerely,

Glenn Chowning, President e
Terra Poma Land Co.

Cc —Kody Thurgood, Oregon Water Resources Department



